
From: thegreatnomad@aol.com <thegreatnomad@aol.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/17/2014 9:19:44 PM
Subject: Re: Edwin McCain

We are planning on staying and looking forward to the Meeting with the Governor. 

Looking forward to it!

E

-----Original Message-----
From: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
To: thegreatnomad <thegreatnomad@aol.com>
Sent: Mon, Mar 17, 2014 9:13 pm
Subject: Re: Edwin McCain

Yes, sir!!
Can I email both of you the guest profiles for the First Gentleman's Invitational along with details about the events? We will
take care of transportation, accommodations, and badges etc. We would love for y'all to stay Thursday and Friday - if
possible? I have scheduled a meeting with you, Michael McDonald, Governor Haley and the Secretary for Friday morning on 
the course (18th sky suite).
Thoughts?
KV

Katherine Veldran
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
803-767-7583

On Mar 17, 2014, at 9:00 PM, "thegreatnomad@aol.com" <thegreatnomad@aol.com> wrote:

Hey Katherine,

Do you have me and Michael McDonald down for the First Gentlemen's tournament?

I am just checking because we are planning on being there!

Let me know,

E
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